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NEXT CC MEETING

ographies. Please add your ideas. I 
would be willing to sponsor one of 
the prizes and do some judging and 
editing. What do you think?  Jim 
Richardson

Readers of Cherry Chatter, the 
committee has considered Jim’s 
idea around local stories and 
would like your thoughts as to 
whether there are any people out 
there that would like to share their 
own personal,  family  or general  
stories that  we  could  judge and  
offer  a prize  and  then  publish  all 
the stories next year in the 100th 
anniversary of ANZAC.

RAINFALL REPORT
Rainfall for June 2014  152.0
Rainfall for June 2013 *  130.2
Average Rainfall for June  130.2

Total to the end of June 2014 442.6
Total to the end of June 2013 333.0
Average to the end of June 412.2

* Rainfall to the end of June 2013 was the 
same as the average.  Very rare.
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ANZAC DAY 2015

The article Paul Heck wrote in 
the Cherry Chatter about the 

impact of war on the German peo-
ple sparked an idea for something 
we could do to mark 100 years 
since Gallipoli. We could sponsor 
an essay competition  with catego-
ries  for Primary  ,  Secondary and  
Tertiary  students,  and  a  gener-
al  category for the public where 
people submit ESSAYS ON WAR 
with the best in each category be-
ing published and sold . The book 
launch could be on ANZAC day 
next year. 

They could be family stories (see 
example further in the issue), or 
accounts of the aftermath of war, 
like refugees, land mines, repat hos-
pitals, PTSD and how it is treated, 
experiences of visiting places like 
Ypres, the Somme, Pearl  Harbour,  
Gallipoli,  the river Kwai,  Kokoda 
etc   We could offer  prizes  of  say  
$150  in  each category. The Com-
mittee could set up a judging panel. 
We would have to limit each essay 
to maybe 2 A4 pages with pics. We 
could publish an on-line version.

It would complement the existing 
book on the lives of Cherry Gar-
dens servicemen. I know of two 
other people who have interest-
ing stories to tell  other than bi-
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PLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by all members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

Remember to check out what’s on at the Coromandel Community Centre by 
visiting their website:
www.communitywebs.org/CoromandelCommunityCentre/ 
For information on Coromandel Valley history, events and more, go to;
 www.coroalive.org.au
Trevor Conlon - Ph 8270-5686 or David Wyatt Ph 8270-4400

COMMUNITY NEWS

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Coromandel East:  Mrs. Vicki Hayman - Ph 83707883
   Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
Aberfoyle Park:   Bob Such Offi ce - 9am-5pm,  Mon-Fri - Ph 82705122
Blackwood:   Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779

JP’s work at no charge, so please call fi rst to book an appointment

HALL NEWS

Some of you may have seen the 
‘thermometer’ in the Notice Board 

in the porch at the front of the Hall, 
refl ecting our progress toward out 
roof replacement target. I am pleased 
to say that we are approaching the half 
way mark of our $20,000 target.
I am also very pleased to inform you 
that the City of Onkaparinga has ap-
proved our Minor Capital Works 
Grant application in the full amount 
of $5,000. This will be a great boost; 
we collect the cheque at a Presenta-
tion Ceremony on late July. Thanks 
to those who have made a donation 
to the ‘Sheet of Iron’ project. If some 
more are able to respond to this ap-
peal, we should be able to commence 
the roof replacement as soon as the 
weather allows. Of course, a donation 
of any amount will be greatly appre-
ciated.
Keep warm, Bill Semple
Hall President 0433 656 803
Table Tennis teams play on Thursday 
nights.
For more information regarding table 
tennis contact:
Gwenda Frith - 82701116 or Edie 
Brooks - 0407798418

Stuart Anson  Daniel Tree
Ann Burton  Peter Macks
Mitchell Cakebread Felix Tree
Duncan Crichton Jessica Sims
Peter Terrell  Edie Brooks
Mark Kinloch  Jolanda Tree
Amity Treloar
Kylie Porter-Wright
Marni Porter-Wright
Quinn Spencer
Glenys Brooks
Charlotte Poker

BIRTHDAYS - AUGUST
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CHERRY GARDENS

MEMORIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more informa-
tion ph. 8270-2232

NEW ADVERTISERS

August 2004, edition #138. The 
headline of ‘Cherry Chatter in 

crisis talks’ takes me back to the time 
when the council decided, as part of 
their budget cuts, to stop supporting 
the printing of the Cherry Chatter at 
the council. We then had to negoti-
ate with local printers and this then 
resulted in us increasing the advertis-
ing rates and we eventually secured 
an annual Grant from the council. In 
other news the rainfall for winter 10 
years ago was well in excess of the 
average (just as it is this year). The 
Hall was busy with Yoga, Table Tennis, 
Quilting Club and Garden Club keep-
ing the Hall in constant use each week. 
There was the Babysitting Club where 
locals helped locals so we all had a 
night off each month. There are a few 
names that are no longer living here 
including Kaye Baxter, the Tippet’s, 
The Thomas’s and more recently the 
Gaughwin’s.

CC - 10 YEARS AGO



Siren testing, is one of those things 
that are also a part of our local 

tradition, but we have made a small 
change to that schedule recently. The 
testing has usually been done at 8 
pm on Monday nights, when we are 
normally training in the fi re station. 
We have deciced that we will now 
test the siren on Friday mornings at 
8 am, which will bring us in line with 
all the other Brigades in the Sturt CFS 
Group. The siren will run for approx 
30 seconds and then wind down and 
like all our other equpiment it also 
needs to be run and checked regularly 
to ensure its on-going servicability.

80th Anniverssary 1934 - 2014
This year the Cherry Gardens CFS 
will celebrate a signifi cant milestone 
and will be hosting an afternoon tea, 
from 2-5pm, on Sunday 12 October. 
We would love to see as many locals, 
friends and families attend as possible, 
so please keep that in mind and join us 
on the day. RSVP to cherrygdnscfs@
internode.on.net, so that we can plan 
the catering.

Greetings Fellow Equines and 
Horse Owners!Plenty of rain has 

fallen since I last  spoke to you.  Pad-
docks all green and the grass starting 
to thicken up.
If there are some broadleaf such as 
capeweed and jane that you have 
missed, they can be hand pulled quite 
easily now. Other alternatives may be 
to slash or cross-graze with sheep and 
cows (neighbours may come in handy 
here).  One pesky weed in the hills is 
dock, which will grow in poor soil, de-
fi cient in iron.  It is devilish hard to pull 
out, except in the wettest areas.  Each 
plant will produce literally thousands 
of seeds, so if you haven’t got around 
to spraying it, you may be able to pull 
it, or otherwise at least cut off the 
main stalk which produces the seeds
It can help to take an old chaff bag 
(or two!), or something similar with 
you into the paddock to collect this 
stuff.  That’s the thing, our paddocks 
don’t just look after themselves, they 
do need to be maintained.  The hard 
work actually does pay off, although it 

and what on.  If your property seems 
to have too many problems, there are 
plenty of courses to do which will be 
of enormous help.  Things like weed 
and pasture management, property 
planning and so on.  Contacting Nat-
ural Resources Adelaide and Mt. Lofty 
Ranges will be able to pass on most 
information to the confused landhold-
er.  They offer free workshops and 
free fi eld days.  There is a Natural Re-
source offi ce  at Lobethal.
Hopefully more about  training next 
month, this weather has not exactly 
been conducive to riding!
Still keeping my trim and lovely self, 
despite a little less exercise.  Must be 
the cold keeping the fat off…..happy 
munching and safe riding,
Hamish.

OVER THE STABLE DOOR - with Hamish
is never a quick fi x.  Those who have 
made the effort will tell you that it 
is all worth it.  It can even get to the 
stage of light maintenance, but one 
can never be complacent.  It helps to 
have a fi ve year plan, since these things 
tend to take some time.
Having a fi ve year plan also gives you 
some fl exibility with time, money and 
family commitments.  Sitting down 
and drawing up goals, prioritising areas 
needing work, what sort of work and 
how much money needed to achieve 
those goals.  For example, it may be 
that fencing needs replacing.  This sort 
of goal needs money, but can be done 
in a relatively short time.  If you are 
changing fencing, it may pay to take 
a good look at the terrain on your 
property. 
There may be areas which are unsafe/
unproductive for livestock.  These can 
be fenced off and revegetated with 
shade trees and valuable understory 
for birdlife.  That one exercise could 
be your fi rst year goal.  While you are 
at it, keep a record of money spent 

CFS NEWS

With the close of 
the 2013-14 re-

porting cycle we now have access to 
the data that has resulted from the 
many Incident Reports that have been 
submitted by the Chery Gardens CFS 
Brigade, for the last 12 months (1 July 
2013 – 30 June 2014).

The number of incidents refl ects the 
high work load that we experienced 
in that 12 months and also refl ects 
the diversity of the incident types that 
we respond to. This data also refl ects 
the work ethic and dedication of all 
of our members, including the many 
operational and operational support 
members, along with those who play 
an equally critical role in Air Support. 
at the Cherry Gardens CFS airstrip

I would like to say thanks to all our 
CFS Brigade members for their hard 
work and dedication. They have all 
been an integral and important part 
of the vital, ongoing and proud history 
of emergency services to the Cherry 
Gardens and wider communities and 
feel it is a privelege and an honor, as 

Captain, to be able lead such a com-
mitted team.
Training also continues unabated 
throughout the winter season, as does 
our on-going fundraising efforts, that 
so many locals continue to support.

Cherry Gardens CFS Incidents
1/07/2013 - 30/06/2014
Assist other agencies  2
Building fi re   3
Combustible/fl ammable leak 2
Grass or stubble fi re  8
Investigation (burnoff)  2
Investigation (smoke)  4
Minor fuel or oil spill  1
Other assistance  2
Scrub and grass fi re  10
Tree down   25
Vehicle accident / no injury 15
Vehicle accident rescue  3
Vehicle accident with injuries 7
Number of incidents  105
Total number of hours  1,577
No of primary responses: 27
No of secondary responses: 78
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WHAT A BOOK ! How many 
books do you know which 

were written over a period of 1600 
years by 40 different authors that  tell  
one  coherent  and  consistent  story?  
The  authors  of  the  Bible  came  
from  19  different backgrounds  and  
occupations.  Luke  was  a  Physician, 
Matthew  a tax  collector,  but  the  
gospels  they wrote tell  of  the  same  
people  and  events.  And  Matthew  
and  Luke  both  list  the  62  gener-
ations  from Adam to Jesus. And yet 
with the aid of the Internet (e.g. an-
cestry.com.au) most of us struggle to 
trace six or more of our own genera-
tions. What  a  remarkable  book  and  
one  of  its  consistent  themes  is  to  
describe  so  accurately  the  human 
condition.  We  humans  are  a  riddle,  
capable  of  so  much  good  and  evil.  
(see  today’s  news  for examples). The 
Bible starts in Genesis describing par-
adise lost and ends in Revelation with 
paradise regained, a future event. In 
the middle is the cross of Christ pro-
viding a bridge for those who want to 
get across. The fi rst three chapters of 
Genesis also mention the rivers Tigris 
and Euphrates which are still there in 
Iraq today. So is the river Jordan where 
Jesus was baptised. Abraham began 
his journey from Ur and the  British  
archaeologist  Sir  Leonard  Woolley  
has  found  the  site  and  excavated  
some  of  what remains. And pilgrims 
daily visit Bethlehem where Jesus was 
born. They go to Jericho where Joshua 
fought his famous battle. They cruise 
the Nile beside which Moses was 
found as a baby. And battles are being 
fought today in Damascus where Paul 
was heading when he was confronted 
by Jesus and his life was changed for-
ever. Real places and real people. Not 
a book of fi ction. It is also not a book 
of science. The Old Testament includes 
history, poetry and prophecy. The his-
toryis  His  nation’s  story.  The  poetry  
includes  the  psalms  and  proverbs.  
The  prophecy  is  also  His  Story, 
the coming Messiah. The New Testa-
ment includes four gospels about Je-
sus’ life. There are letters to the  early  
churches.  And  Revelation  describes  
the  culmination  of  all  things.  The  
Bible  may  not  be fashionable today 

CHURCH NEWS

WELCOME PACKS
WELCOME to Danny Jansen and 
Megan Hamigan recently moved into 
Dorset Vale Road.

If someone new has moved in near 
you, call a committee member to 
deliver a Welcome Pack. All new res-
idents also receive a gift, courtesy of 
the Cherry Chatter Committee. Wel-
come Pack information is also availa-
ble on our website at;
http://cherrychatter.wordpress.com/
about/ page 4

but it  contains a 
message that is 
as relevant today 
as it was  when it 
was written, because while technolo-
gy has changed, human nature remains 
the same.

At the recent AGM our Chairman 
Alan Dube presented a compre-

hensive report of recent church ac-
tivities. It was made so lengthy by the 
many people to whom we owe thanks.  
As an example the Garden Club have 
been very generous in donating the 
new rainwater tank, putting down 
the concrete foundations on which 
it stands and creating the garden that 
surrounds it. They also gave generous-
ly  towards an air conditioner for the 
new meeting room. This was matched 
with a grant from Council and a pri-
vate donation  to give the room some 
(soon to be installed) modern heating 
and cooling:- way beyond the dreams 
of the pioneers who established the 
church 165 years ago. On a sadder 
note he announced that our Pastor, 
Roger Waldron, is standing down. This 
is due to his health, which took a turn 
for the worse after a nasty fall, when 
he broke some bones in his hand. He 
has been a fi ne example and he and 
his wife Barbara have visited those in 
need and given us mature leadership 
during their time at Cherry. We hope 
they will continue to call the Cherry 
Church home. Joan Button also re-
signed as Pastoral Care contact after 
ten years. Her role is taken by Prim 
Dube. Alan said that while we bene-
fi t from so many visiting speakers, it 
is fi tting that four of our number go 
out and preach to small congrega-
tions in Ironbank, Upper Sturt, Mt 
Pleasant, Prospect, the Mallee and the 
Riverland. Sharing resources is one 
way small churches can benefi t  and it 
provides a varied diet of teaching that 
would be hard for one person to sus-
tain. Our heartfelt thanks to all those 
who come and give us meaty sermons 
to get our teeth into. He gave a sin-
cere vote of thanks to all  who have 
helped the church during the building 
construction, now almost complete. 
Alan also mentioned the progress that 

is being made in establishing our Her-
itage Room where, with advice from 
a member of History SA, we have de-
fi ned what to keep and how to store 
and display it. Some of the results of 
this work were on display when the 
Jacobs family reunion was held recent-
ly. There is still much to be done to 
complete what we have begun  over 
the past two years, but it has been 
two of the most productive years in 
the history of the church in Cherry 
Gardens.
Visit our website: www.cherrygardens.
unitingchurchsa.org.au
Cherry Church Contacts
Pastor – Roger Waldron Ph 8270-
5812
Chairman Congregational Council - 
Alan Dube Ph 8270-3264
Pastoral Contact Prim Dube Ph 8270-
3264

NEW ADVERTISERS
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Ironbank Cherry Gardens Tennis Club
Interested in Playing Tennis? If you are interested in playing 
either Saturday morning junior tennis, Saturday afternoon 
senior tennis or midweek night tennis please contact us as 
soon as possible as.
The club fi elds teams in the Hills Tennis Association with 
the season starting in early October for night & Saturday senior tennis and mid 
October for Saturday junior tennis. We will also be running Hotshots coaching 
groups during term 4 for any young children(5yrs+) wishing to try tennis.
You can e-mail us (IBCG@bigpond.com) with you or your family’s details and 
which competitions you’re interested in or alternatively contact one of the 
people below.
Saturday Junior Competition (17&Under on 1/10/2014) & Hotshots Program
Steve Williams 0432 182 527  or  8339 3484
Senior Competition (Saturday & Night)
Phil Battersby  8388 2439  or  0417 215 647
Open/Registration Day - Sunday 24th August
We will be holding an Open Day at our courts, 660 Ackland Hill Rd on Sunday 
the 24th of August from 1:00pm. All new and current players are welcome to 
come along. You can register your interest for the upcoming season if you hav-
en’t already done so, fi nd out dates and information for the upcoming seasons 

LOCAL SPORT & RECREATION GROUND NEWS

or tennis and mid

Hello to all our supporters. We’ve 
kept ourselves busy during the 

cold,  wet  winter by cementing path-
ways through the enclosures to the 
birds of prey enclosures and the poul-
try runs as well as completing the fund 
raising shed with a concrete fl oor and 
lovely new shelving for books, clothes 
and bric a brac! We are in the pro-
cess of displaying goods ready for 
a garage sale which we will hold in 
warmer weather and would welcome 
any items in good order that you 
would like to donate to raise funds 
for the animal rescue Centre. We had 
a Mum ringtail possum with two tiny, 
pink pouch young. She came in from 
Blackwood Vet with a split bottom lip 
and was taken back to her territory 
and released after a week of  R & R 
here. She would have been be hap-
py to scamper off into the bushes in 
her own territory again to raise her 
twins. Another adult ringtail possum 
was brought herein a very debilitat-
ed state, with pale gums and blood in 
his mouth. He absolutely blossomed 
whilst here, putting on weight, grow-
ing beautiful fur, eating well and being 
very active. He looked a picture of 
health in no time and was  returned 
home during lovely mild weather to 
fulfi l his role in our environmental 

MINTON FARM
biodiversity. Good luck to him. A set 
of ringtail twins were also returned 
to their territory, as well as a juvenile 
brush tail possum this week, after they 
met with misadventure! I had a tawny 
frogmouth come in that I took to the 
vets for an X-ray because of a swelling 
in one wing. It wasn’t hanging down 
but the bird didn’t fl y. The wing bone 
was broken but had calcifi ed togeth-
er again whilst I had it strapped. She 
has started fl ying up onto perches and 
across the aviary once the strapping  
was  removed,  so  it  looked  like  the  
bones had  calcifi ed  and  strengthened  
the  break. Amazing!!! In another week 
she was strong enough to go home to 
her family! A tiny and frozen cold ko-
ala came in weighing 850 grams. She 
was found on the ground with no 
mum and very unhappy with her ears 
down low, which means she was mis-
erable. What a night it was to be out 
in the cold alone! I’d never had such a 
starving baby koala before! Matilda bit, 
tore and ripped at the teat to get the 
formula as she was soooo hungry and 
took 20mls without stopping. I gave 
her another feed about 11pm. She 
slowly felt better after a feed, toileting 
and feeling warm and safe snuggling on 
her teddy. I reckoned it would take a 
while to get her confi dence and calm 
her down to feel safe again. I hate to 

think what hell this little one had been 
through! She was a different person 
within 2 days, happily munching leaves 
and eagerly drinking her bottle and 
she hasn’t looked back! Thank you to 
everyone that supported the Channel 
9 Telethon Distinctive Home and Land 
Lottery last year. It was a huge success 
and a major fund raiser to support 
the Animal Rescue Centre. This year 
we  will  be  selling the  Channel  9 
Telethon Distinctive  Home  and Land  
lottery tickets  again for  a furnished 
home at Playford Alive, valued at over 
$450,000 or $250,000 cash. Donated 
by Distinctive Homes, Playford Alive, 
Taste Furniture and Supreme Kitch-
ens.  Second Prize; $20,000 cash. Book 
Buyers Prize; $10,000 cash.  At  Min-
ton  Farm  Animal  Rescue  Centre  
we  assist  all  species  of  wildlife  
needing  to  be  rescued, rehabilitated  
and  released.  Recently  we  have  had  
a large  volume  of  koalas   coming  
into  care. Consequently, this year we 
are fund raising to improve our facil-
ities for koalas. We hope you are ab-
leto assist us with this much needed, 
worthwhile cause. Why not buy your 
tickets online at www.mintonfarm.org 
Thank you for your support!”
Thank you, Bev. Langley

Now you can easily donate using Pay-
pal on our website sponsorship page! 
Look for us on Facebook!
Or our Bank SA BSB 105078 Ac-
count 056591840.
Website: www.mintonfarm.org
Email: mintonfarm@adam.com.au
455 Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry 
Gardens, SA, 5157
Ph 8270-1169 Mob 0422 938 439 
Fax 8270-6546

and have a hit of tennis.
Don’t forget you are more than wel-
come to call into the clubrooms on 
Thursday or Saturday nights. We have 
$12 meals on Thursdays and most Sat-
urdays and the bar is always open!

LOCAL SPORT - contd.



Cherry Gardens Garden Club 
meets every second Monday of 

the month (unless a public  holiday, 
in which case  it meets the following 
Monday), at the Church on Hicks Hill 
Road at 7.30 p.m.  Members advise  
of  their  doings  in  their  gardens,  
and  ask/answer  gardening  queries.  
This  is  followed  by  an auction of 
members’ pot-plants, bulbs, fruit etc 
to raise money for the club. Phone 
Ray on 8383-6011 or Lyn on 0400 290 
521. MON 11 August: ‘Freebies Night’ 
another  meeting  with  a  difference  –  
bring  something  for  the auction table 
but it will be given away by lucky draw. 
Free admission. Speakers on tips and 
tricks foryour garden. MON 8 Sep-
tember: A speaker from the Begonia 
Society T.B.C. MON 13 October:  June  
Taylor  well  known  media  presenter  
from  TLC  herbs  in  Aldinga  will  give  
us some tips on growing herbs. T.B.C. 
also tonight is the Rose Challenge May 
Meeting Notes Featured  speakers  at  
May’s  meeting  were  Bev  Masters,  
Ron  Masters  and  Peter  Hall  from  
The Bromeliad  Society, who  brought  
us  a  colourful,  exciting  range  of  
Bromeliads    to  see  and  touch!      It 
was quite obvious how passionate 
they all were about this exotic and 
sought after plant.  The power point 
presentation was quite breathtaking at 
times.  My favourite was Sunset Warri-
or  – How could a plant  be  so  radi-
ant?  When  asked  how  she  watered  
her  beautiful  display  of  350  Or-
chids  featured in one of the pictures 
Bev said “By hand that..... way I keep 
in touch with how they are going”.  
That said most Bromeliads need little 
care and do not often need watering 
especially in cooler weather.  Several-
Bromeliads  were for  sale  and  there 
were  some  giveaways  as  well.  The  
auction  provided  us  all with cheap 
and interesting plants to plant out at 
home.  The supper providers outdid 
their forerunners withseveral savoury 
and sweet delights. Next months pre 
meeting soup supper will be great. 
June Meeting Notes Although it was 
cold and misty outside, yet June’s gar-
den club meeting was a real winter 
warmer as we all shared homemade 
soup and supper made by various 

GARDEN CLUB
members. Our plant auction went as 
well as  ever with some great bargains.  
Once the meeting’s business was over 
we enjoyed watching Tori Moreton’s 
thought provoking  DVD “Magic Har-
vest”.  Starring Lola Houbein with Tori 
and residents of Huntfi eld Heights 
and Aberfoyle Park she shares her  
passion for home grown, wholesome 
food and her concern at the rate at 
which South Australia and the world 
as a whole are losing rich arable land 
to real estate. There were many ex-
amples of ways in which groups of 
people even those who do not own 
their own land could participate in 
shared community gardens.  A back-
yard can produce most of one family’s 
fresh vegetables and fruit - if planned 
and worked correctly. Lola is already 
well known to local gardeners as the 
author of the acclaimed book “One 
Magic Square”. 
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Thank you to our monthly adver-
tisers.Without you our newsletter 
would not exist.
To view our advertisements on-
line, please go to:
http://cherrychatter.word-
press.com/advertisers-sup-
port-those-who-support-us/

ADVERTISERS

Cats It seems that everyone in 
Greece loves cats.  On a recent 

holiday in Crete, ostensibly to look 
at the impressive archaeological sites, 
a lot of our time was actually spent 
talking to and for that matter pho-
tographing cats in a variety of poses.  
And although nobody seemed to be 
actually owning them , all the cats 
we saw  were obviously well fed and 
cared for. We would occasionally see 
small plates of food left outside, and 
many of the houses in the villages had 
small, cat sized  holes cut in the oth-
erwise secure window gratings. The 
best accommodation we saw was that 
someone had taken the trouble to 
make a two-story house out of a cou-
ple of olive oil cans, with the down-
stairs occupied by  mother and kittens 
and upstairs by what appeared to be 
father. In  Turkey cats  were  obviously  
an  important  part  of  the  commu-
nity, and  we  have  a  lovely picture 
of a totally unconcerned cat strolling 
through an Istanbul mosque. It was 
therefore a bit sad on our return to 
Australia,  to fi nd that cats here are 
generally kept inside, or at least out of 
public areas - but I suppose it’s neces-
sary in order to preserve what little 
remains of our native wildlife.
Miray

TRAVELOGUE

August 1994, edition #29
The editorial discussed the use of 

“jargon” and “buzzwords” of the time 
and Rob Walker was ready to scream 
if he heard anyone else talk about 
“mindset” or “headset”. “Absolutely” 
was the word of the day. Rainfall was 
very much below average, in fact it 
was close to half the average and the 
CFS even had a call out to a wood-
pile fi re in July! The Hall was deciding 
what colour to paint the exterior and 
I seem to remember that the chosen 
colour was somewhat of a disaster (it 
is looking good now).
The CFS had a Ladies Auxiliary back 
then and who could forget the Mon-
ster Mushroom Compost Sale that 
took place back then (arranged by 
Rob Edwards) to help raise funds for 
the local CFS brigade and the Ladies 

Auxiliary presented a fashion parade 
in September. In this edition the Cher-
ry Pickers (kids section) had some 
jokes and the winners of a colouring 
competition had their winning entries 
published.

CC - 20 YEARS AGO

CC - 20 YEARS AGO - contd



On a sad note this month we have had 
to say farewell to Dr Roxanne Har-
vey! Unfortunately for all of us her 
partner had to move to Brisbane for 
work commitments. For some strange 
reason she didn’t like the idea of just 
letting him go to live & work up there 
by himself! We certainly wish them 
both the very best! Hopefully soon 
we will be able to make an announce-
ment as to Dr Roxanne’s replacement. 
If there are any vets out there wanting 
to join a great practice please let us 
know! In the meantime we have Dr 
Donna Sayer & Dr Kellie McGuire 
helping us out a few days a week. Both 
vets are very experienced in the fi eld 
of small animal medicine & surgery. 
We have already had some lovely 
feedback from clients!  We are seeing 
a lot of colics lately! It is important 
to remember that horses still need to 
drink adequate levels of water during 
the cold weather to prevent dehydra-
tion & subsequently colic. Sometimes 
if there are dental issues this can make 
drinking cold water painful. It is a real-
ly good idea to get your horse’s teeth 
checked to prevent this from happen-
ing! However if you are going to book 
Dr Greg to do this or for any other 
dental work please book ahead as he 
very busy at the moment! We believe 
pet insurance can be very worthwhile 
to have in certain circumstances. For 
clients who have more than one pet 
it just becomes uneconomical! We 
have also been told that one company 
has recently increased their premiums 
by over 40%!!!! For our clients only 
– if you would like to avoid a situa-
tion where an unforseen emergency 
results in fi nancial pressure this might 
be of interest to you! We are getting 
more & more of our clients paying 
money into their accounts & building 
up a credit balance. This money is nev-
er lost & can be refunded unlike pet 
insurance premiums! 
We are encouraging you to make an 
appointment with your senior pet for 
a check up. Did you know that as our 
pets age they are prone  to  diseas-
es  common  to  their  senior  human  
counterparts such as dementia, dia-
betes, heart disease, kidney and liver 
failure, endocrine disease, cancer and 

arthritis?  One of the most common 
conditions we see is a kind of demen-
tia called  cognitive  dysfunction  syn-
drome,  or  CDS.  CDS is  a syndrome 
associated with brain ageing. It leads 
to changes in a pet’s  responsiveness,  
learning,  memory  and  can  cause  
anxiety with age. Following are the 
most common signs of Dementia in 
dogs:
• Getting “lost” in corners or on 

the wrong side of a door 
• Pacing or anxiousness 
• Loss of Housetraining 
• Doesn’t greet family members as 

before 
• Barking for no reason 
• Loss of appetite 
• Sleep irregularities 
• Doesn’t respond to voice com-

mands as before
For  dogs  suspected  of  having  sen-

ior  demen-
tia,  we  may  
p re s c r i b e  
medications,  
diet  or sup-
p l e m e n t s 
that may 
be helpful 

with common signs. Some dogs are 
helped with Adaptil to reduce  senior  
dementia-anxiety.  Others  can  be  
helped  by  using  Hills  b/d  a  spe-
cially formulated prescription diet that 
contains high levels of antioxidants. As 
these diseases can go unnoticed in the 
early stages, preventative health care 
is very important. For all pets over 7 
years old we recommend 6 month-
ly health checks and annual screen-
ing tests (blood and/or urine tests). 
We do it for our own pets so why 
wouldn’t we recommend that you do 
it for your pets too?

Finally some reminders! 
• Arthritis  tends  to  become  

worse  with  cold  weather –  
please  talk  to  us  if  your  pet  
is showing signs of arthritis so we 
can recommend the best way to 
keep your pet pain free! 

• We now have the Australian 
equivalent to Lubrisyn available! 
This product is Hyasyn and is  the  
same  formulation  containing  

mainly  Hyaluronic  Acid  which  
is  one  of  the  best ingredients 
for joints! 

• Clients who don’t have pet in-
surance that if you would like 12 
month payment plan on a large 
vet bill, we now offer VetPay! Any 
payment plan must however be 
organised prior to work being 
done!  

• Advance Bonus Bags are available 
for a short time! You can get up 
to 15% free—this is a great saving! 

• We have a great range of warm 
comfy beds and warm coats to 
keep your dog cosy this winter!  

• Horse owners please ensure your 
horses teeth are checked regu-
larly. One of the most common 
causes of colic we see through 
winter is caused by dehydration. 
This is often a result of reluctance 
to drink very cold water caused 
by dental problems!

Meadows Veterinary Centre – Phone 
8388-3455 This is a 24 hour service

MEADOWS VET NEWS
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OUR FAMILY AT WAR
New Zealand was about as far from 
the action in WW2 as you could get, 
and yet the war had a profound  ef-
fect on our family.  My  mother’s  only  
brother  Jim Stainton was a  marine  
engineer  on merchant ships during 
the war, taking farm produce to Brit-
ain to help the war effort. His ships 
were torpedoed twice and each time 
he was picked up by other ships in 
the convoy. But the news of the sink-
ing came through long before word 
from him. He came home, married 
his sweetheart, they raised four bon-
ny children and he lived on until he 
was 86. Dad’s two youngest brothers 
both served in the army, Ken in Egypt, 
Greece and Crete and Ced in North  
Africa.  When  German  paratroopers  
were  dropped  on  Crete  in  their  
thousands,  Churchill ordered the Al-
lies to leave. There was not enough 
room to take them all on the ships 
he sent. Four hundred  of  them were  
captured  on  the wharf  and  taken to  
prison  camps just  across  the  border 
between  Poland and Germany. When 
the war ended the guards opened 



the prison gates and fl ed. They were 
terrifi ed of the approaching Russian 
troops. Ken and his Kiwi mate spent 
three months walking across Germa-
ny and living off the land. They had no 
money. A Dutch fi sherman took them 
across the channel to England where 
they spent time in hospital recovering 
from TB , malnutrition, and a variety 
of parasites. Back in NZ he married 
Aunt Mary and they bought a dairy 
farm. On ANZAC day they milked the 
cows. Ced came home with a severe 
bout of PTSD, but in those days it was 
called “shell shock”. He was wounded 
and hospitalised twice , and invalid-
ed out eventually. He was naturally a 
shy , thoughtful, sensitive guy and the 
war was too much for him to handle. 
Back in NZ it was left to Grandma to 
nurse him back to health and strength. 
There was no counselling, medication 
or other specialised help other than 
the local GP. It took him two years to 
get back to work and in his forties he 
met a soul mate, Aunt Stella and they 
married. Some people can take a war 
in their stride. Our local truckie came 
back with a VC for leading many suc-
cessful attacks on the enemy and per-
sonally stalking and shooting 33 snip-
ers. He was shot through his shoulder 
but  took the war in his stride. But not 
Ced. Dad’s cousin Douglas didn’t sur-
vive the war. It wasn’t a bullet or bomb 
that got him but an injection that he 
gave himself. As an army doctor he 
was sent on a troop ship to India 
with instructions to vaccinate all on 
board. The practice then was to split 
each dose of vaccine between two 
people. The soldier he shared his with 
died within a week. Douglas lingered 
on with septicaemia but died back in 
England leaving his wife Nancy to raise 
four children aged 1-7. There were no 
antibiotics during that war and mil-
lions died of what are now curable 
diseases. And the atrocious conditions 
in the fi eld and in the prison camps 
magnifi ed the health problems. We 
were lucky I guess being half a world 
away. Food supplies were scarce. Meat  
and butter were rationed. Our car 
was up on blocks as tyres and fuel 
were only available for essential ser-
vices. Building materials were often 

unavailable. I started school in the last 
year of the war and we did air-raid 
drill once a week. When the bell rang 
we marched outside and lay down in 
trenches dug by the home guard. This 
included Dad and Grandpa who spent 
many week-ends preparing for the 
day when the Japs arrived. The atomic 
bombs that were dropped on Hiroshi-
ma and Nagasaki helped bring the war 
in the Pacifi c to an end, fortunately be-
fore the Japanese reached our shores. 
I remember the day the  war  ended.  
Mum  was  standing  by  the  radio  in  
the  sitting  room  listening  to  the  
BBC  radio broadcast with Churchill 
saying the war was over. There were 
tears streaming down her face and she 
was  sobbing  her  poor  heart  out.  I  
asked  her  what  was  wrong  and  she  
said  “The  war’s  over.”    “So...... why 
are you crying?” After I retired my 
wife and I visited Kanchanaburi and 
the river Kwai, Bayeux and the landing 
beaches at  Normandy,  Villers  Bret-
tonneux  on  the  Somme,  Churchill’s  
war  room  in  London  and  Doug-
las Richardson’s grave in North Bovey, 
Devon, and  other war sites to try to 
get a better understanding ofthe war 
from where the action took place. The 
one that affected me most was the 
underground hospital on Jersey built 
by the Germans and now a WW2 mu-
seum. The fi lm footage of the war, the 
air raid  sirens,  the  battle  scenes  and  
personal  stories  from  people    who  
suffered  through  it    were emo-
tionally overwhelming and I came out 
with tears running down my cheeks. It 
is staggering to think that with all our 
advances in technology we can’t fi nd a 
better way to solve our disputes than 
killingpeople who weren’t involved in 
the dispute in the fi rst place. Our fam-
ily’s involvement was because we lived 
in a British colony. If the Germans or 
Japanese had reached NZ before the 
Brits we would have been fi ghting on 
the other side. The war was a puzzle 
for me at age fi ve. Seventy years on it 
still is. There has to be a better way to 
solve our differences.
Jim Richardson.

OUR FAMILY AT WAR - contd

Have you ever wondered where 
our local footy team got the 

name “Thunderers”? Well I was inter-
ested and decided to fi nd out. I had 
heard rumours that the name came 
from some early preachers who did a 
circuit from Clarendon through Cher-
ry to Ironbank in the 1800’s whose 
sermons were given like “thunder”. 
Another rumour was that some-
one’s horse was named Thunder and 
it came from there. I asked a number 
of members at the club but all I could 
fi nd out was that the Ironbank Cher-
ry Gardens Cricket team was called 
The Thunderers long before the Footy 
club was formed in 1986 and the Net-
ball team was called the Thunderets. 
So eventually I contacted Bill Watch-
man who was one of the founders of 
the Cricket Club (he thinks it was in 
the late 1960’s) and his recollection 
was that in a discussion with Kevin 
Morgan on the coming together of the 
2 cricket clubs being Cherry Gardens 
and Ironbank there was some rivalry 
on what the name of the club should 
be and whether it should be Cherry 
Gardens Ironbank or Ironbank Cher-
ry Gardens. Bill (who was playing for 
the Cherry Gardens Cricket Club) 
suggested that that to avoid this the 
new club should be named something 
completely different and he suggest-
ed “The Thunderers Cricket Club”. 
While the club in the end became the 
Ironbank Cherry Gardens Cricket 
Club the name Thunderers stuck and 
was carried over to the Football club 
when it was formed in 1986.

THE THUNDERERS



HON. JAMIE BRIGGS MP

FEDERAL MEMBER FOR MAYO
ASSISTANT MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE AND REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT

MEDIA RELEASE

Mayo’s young local sporting champions
A number of young local sporting champions in Mayo have received grants through Round 3 of the Local Sporting Cham-
pions programme, to assist them in pursuing their sporting dreams. Administered by the Australian Sports Commission, 
the programme recognises the sporting achievements of young peoplewho have represented their team at a state or 
national sporting competition throughout Australia.  A presentation ceremony was held at my Mount Barker electorate 
offi ce yesterday afternoon to recognise the achievements of the young athletes.  The Australian Government initiative 
awards successful individual applicants $500 to assist with the cost of travel, accommodation, uniforms or equipment.  
The programme is available to young people, between the ages of 12 and 18, travelling more than 250 kilometres return 
to compete.  The program is a rolling application process and I encourage all sporting groups and individuals that meet 
the eligibility criteria to apply. 
Grant recipients for Round 3 funding include: 
• Adam Gambles of Gumeracha, Futsal National Championships – U15 Team (Soccer)
• Alex Manly of Nairne, Junior Track World Championships (Athletics)
• Alexis Mason of Woodforde, Oceania Judo Championships(Judo)
• Bethany Koutsouridis of Woodforde, Football Federation of South Australia (FFSA) Futsal National Championships 

(Soccer)
• Emily Hodgson of Birdwood, 2014 Futsal National Championships (Soccer)
• Emma Hill of Willunga, Australian Volleyball Schools Cup (Volleyball)
• Fern Davies of Cherry Gardens, Australian Schools National Championships (Triathlon)
• George Campbell of Stirling, Australian Rugby Junior Gold Cup (Rubgby)
• Jayme Bennetts of Crafers (Representing Adelaide South Little League Baseball), 2013 Australian National Little 

League Championships (Baseball)
• Mabel Day of Oakbank, Football Federation of South Australia (FFSA) National Junior Championships (Soccer)
• Madeline Mark-Seymour of Ironbank, Thailand National Championships (Volleyball)
• Sarah Chappel of Mount Barker, Secondary State School Girls (Soccer)
• Sharee Merrifi eld of Houghton, Australian Age Championships (Swimming)
• Tyson Young of Victor Harbor, Australian Junior Athletics Championships (Athletics)
For more information about the program, please visit: www.ausport.gov.au/champions

NBN Co launches new satellite broadband services
NBN Co has launched its new satellite support scheme, which will deliver broadband services to Australia’s most re-
mote premises.
NBN Co’s Satellite Support Scheme (NSS) will allow up to 9,000 premises access to a subsidised satellite broadband 
service until the NBN’s Long Term Satellite Service (LTSS) is made available.
The NSS is similar to the Australian Government’s former Australian Broadband Guarantee (ABG) program and will 
subsidise approved wholesale satellite providers selling their services through retail service providers.
Eligible end users for the scheme include residents, small businesses, Indigenous community organisations and not-for-
profi t organisations. They also include education, health and local government facilities.
The NSS will be made available to end users who are unable to access a commercial broadband service, as defi ned by 
NBN Co’s broadband service locator (BSL). This is to ensure that end users in remote locations, who are most in need 
of broadband access, are fi rst to receive the service.
All eligible users will be required to register with NBN Co before ordering a service.
Premises that received an ISS or subsidised satellite service under the former ABG program will not be eligible for the 
NSS.
Mayo residents seeking more information on the NSS should visit www.nbnco.com.au/satellite or speak to a represent-
ative from NBN Co’s Contact Centre on 1800 687 626.
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HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: wishartjewellers@bigpond.com 
Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 

www.wishartjewellers.com.au 
 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

davidoryan@msn.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

http://au.mc503.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=davidoryan@msn.com
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CONVEYANCER 
 

PROPERTY SETTLEMENTS 

LAND DIVISIONS 

PRIVATE CONTRACTS 

FAMILY TRANSFERS 

COMMUNITY APPLICATIONS 

 
If you sell or transfer your property to another 

owner  
 

Contact   
 

JUNE HOSKIN 
 

CONVEYANCER  
 

Phone (08) 8221-5225 
Mobile 0417 871 607 

 

Use local business 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

"Your Ultimate Toolbox!" 
.Trailers  .Party Hire  .Heavy Duty Lawnmowers .Garden Equipment  .Mulchers  .Lawn 
Maintenance Equipment  .Portable Toilets  .Plate 

Vibrators  .Rollers  .Concrete Mixers  .Rotary 
Hoes  .Hole Diggers  .Horse Floats  .Dingo Mini .Diggers and much more…… 

 


 

76 Main Rd, Blackwood. Ph: 8370-2488 
 

 





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GRAIN & FODDER 

Stock Feeds – Pet Food  

POL Chooks – Grains & Seeds 

Pea Straw – Lucerne Hay 

Cereal Hay 

Animal Health Products – 

Rural Merchandise 

Garden Products –  Fertilisers 
 

432 Main Rd, Coromandel 
Valley 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Ph.   08 8270 2173 

 Fax. 08 8270 6061 

 

 

www.neds.net.au 
 

GIFT • HOME • DÉCOR 
 

Proudly owned and operated by two 
Cherry Gardens families 

 

 

Open 6 days 
Closed 

Mondays 
 

 
 

Council Enquiries 8384-0666 
 

THALASSA WARD 
 

Your Local Councillors 

Cr Martin Bray 8383 6207 

Cr Robert De Jong 0404 135 357 

Cr Darryl Parslow 0408 847 293 

Cr Phil Sutherland 0402 440 339 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.neds.net.au/
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STEVE BOWDEN 
 

Outdoor Home Improvements 
 

Builders Lic No. RL23784 
 

* Pergolas 
* Carports 
* Timber Decks 
* Verandahs 

 
RMB 785 Ackland Hill Road, 
CHERRY GARDENS SA 5157 

 
Phone 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEVENS & ANDREW 
Certified Practising Accountants 
Registered Company Auditors 

 

Does your club, association, trust 
account or super fund need 

auditing?  
 

Ironbank local Craig Stevens can 
assist. With more than 20 years 

experience in the accounting 
profession, we can help meet your 

audit compliance obligations. 
 

Contact - Craig Stevens 
Phone: 8392 8706 

craigs@afscompliance.com.au 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Phone Therese on… 
8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone Therese on… 
 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

 

 
  Parties 

 Promotions 

  Any special 
occasion 

  For all ages 
  

 

 

Esperance Counselling  
Ilona Potter 0407 398 231 

www.esperancecounselling.com 

 

Blackwood Village Chiropractic & Natural Health 

1/1 Chapman St, Blackwood. 

 
Caring & supportive personal counselling for adults & children facing 

challenges to their psychological & emotional wellbeing. Assisting with 
issues surrounding; anxiety & depression, eating disorders, relationship 
breakdown, grief & loss, addiction, trauma, abuse, PTSD & dissociation. 

http://www.esperance.com/
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                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage,  Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270 -1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 
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A family operated business that 
takes pride and care in being 
committed to giving 
professional service at a most 
competitive price.  
 

• Our professional trained team 
can assist you with a trouble free 
relocation. 
 

• Household removals  
 

• Local, country and interstate  
 

• Office and commercial 
relocations  
 

• Secure storage facilities  
 

• Free quotes  
 

• Insurance 

 

Antiques are our speciality 
 

Absolute care is taken with your 
possessions - safe, reliable and 

secure. 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
Fax:(08) 8326-3962 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

RJS HOME & GARDEN 
 

General maintenance  

& handyman jobs 

Woody weed control 

Proficient in most trades 
 

Skills include: paving, tiling, 

painting, storm water and roofing 

repairs etc. 

No job too small. 
 

James Russell 
Phone (08) 8388-2560 

Mobile: 0430 208 860 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        ISOBEL REDMOND MP 
                 Member for Heysen 

 

 

        If you have any local or State issues 
                please contact my office 
 

 

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 
     Telephone:     8339 5077 
     Facsimile:       8339 6817 

 

            Email: heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 

 




 

For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads, 

CHERRY GARDENS SA 51575157 
 

 

BRADBROOK 
CONSTRUCTIONS 

 
YOUR LOCAL BUILDER 
LICENCE NO. GL121159 

[ M.B.A. Member ] 

 
General Building, Pergolas & 

Verandahs, Heritage Restorations 
Alterations & Additions. 

 

COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

Phone Brian on 0419 828 209 
 

563 Ackland Hill Rd, Coro East 

 

mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au
mailto:heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au
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TIM SMILES 
 

TREE CLIMBING 
 

 Drop trees or trim 

 Professional climber 

 Fully insured 

 Local to Hills 

 Friendly & reliable 
 

Call Tim on 

0423361704  or  73294426 
 

ABN:67358757113 

 

Home: 8270-8766
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

NATUROPATH 
 

Gillian Perchard BA Adv ND DBM 

member CMA 

 

Professionally trained by Denis 
Stewart, Southern Cross Herbal 

School, conjoint associate professor 
at the University of Newcastle,  

2002-2007. 
 

Emphasizing Western herbal 
medicine, a system based on 

traditions that treat the body as a 
whole to safely and effectively 

alleviate symptoms. 
56 Lewis Street Cherry Gardens    

 

8270 1507   0430 519 022 
 

Private health fund rebates apply to 
consultation 
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          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Roxanne Harvey BVetMed MRCVS 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

BEEF FOR ONLY $7.00/KG 
 

¼, ½ or even a whole animal 
Delivered free of charge 

Labelled and packed 2-4 serves 
 

Grass fed cattle –  
Hormone Free 

 

Beef on the Hoof 
0457 307 848 

beefonthehoof@bigpond.com  
 

 
Geoff Cook 

Hoof trimming & Holistic Horse 

Care 

Coromandel East  

Mob: 0422 445 855 
 

 

Rochelle’s Nails 
& Beauty 

 

Using only the best quality 
products. Artistic Acrylic and Gel. 

Fully certified nail technician. 
Home based in Cherry Gardens 

 
Rochelle Buckle 

0409 500 032 
 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au
mailto:beefonthehoof@bigpond.com
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 CHERRY GARDENS 
PLUMBING 

 

Your Local Plumber 

 
 

* All Plumbing Work 
* Blocked Drains 
* Hot Water 
* Gas Fitting 
* Burst Pipes 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Lic. 1284 
 

 

Phone Stephen Wood 
On 8388-2028 or 

Mobile 0419 807 611 
 

 
 

 
 

PARTY SHOP 24/7 (PREVIOUSLY THE PARTY SUPERSTORE BRIGHTON) 
 

▪   Helium Balloons     ▪   Themed Party Supplies 

▪   Licensed Party Supplies   ▪   Costume Accessories 

▪   Corporate Events 

▪   Coloured Disposable Tableware  
 

We offer a Delivery Service 
 

STORE LOCATION 
449 Brighton Road, Brighton SA 5048       Phone: 8296-4999 

 

OPEN 7 DAYS or shop online at www.partyshop247.com.au 
Email:  tania@partyshop247.com.au  

 

“if we are not open in store we are open online” 
 

Party with us 24/7 on Facebook and twitter – partyshop247aus 
 

 

  

http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
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SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

 

 

Dependable Cabinetry 
 
 

 

Fully Licensed and Insured Cabinet 
Maker 

 

 Kitchens 

 Laundry/Bathrooms 

 Wardrobes 

 Cupboards 
 

New…Refurbishments…Repairs 
 

Free Quotes 
GREG BARTEL 

Ph: 8370 8957 Mob: 0438 240 863 
 

 

112 Upper Sturt Rd, Upper Sturt 5156 
ABN 78152 180 496   

LICENSED BLD 175 769 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 
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HANDY FRIDGE LIST 
 

 

Architect – Emilis Prelgauskas – 0415 631 713 

Backhoe Hire – Jeff Burton – 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268 

Beef On The Hoof - 0457 307 848 beefonthehoof@bigpond.com 

Bobcat,  Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960 

Builder – Bradbrook Constructions - 8388-2000 

Builder – RJ Meese Constructions – Phone Ryan 0418 852 176 

Cabinetry – Greg Bartel – 8370-8957 or 0438 240 863 

Certified Practicing Accountants – Stevens & Andrew - Registered  Company Auditors – 8392-8706 

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates 

Chimney & Flue Cleaning – Hills Clean Sweep – Phone Jason Tait on 0409 868 144 www.sweep.net.au  

Conveyancer – June Hoskin – 8221-5225 or 0417 871 607 

Counselling – Ilona Potter 0407 398 231 Website  www.esperancecounselling.com  Blackwood 

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 

Earthmoving (Light), Trenching, Post holes etc - Kym - Dig It Kanga Services - 0428 883 596 

Electrician – Ampelec – 0406 006 248 

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com  

Equipment Hire – Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488 

Face Painting – Therese – 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

Feed, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies  - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph  8270-2173 Fax 8270-6061 

Fencing – Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services – Geoff Phelps – 0429 876 071 

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333 

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris’ Gardening Service 0415 842 374 

Hairdresser -  Ciba Hair & Beauty 175 Main Rd, Blackwood Phone 8278-6844 

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232 

Home Maintenance – RJS Home & Garden - James Russell – 8388-2560 or  0430 208 860 

Horse Hoof Trimming & Holistic Care – Geoff Cook – Coromandel East. Phone - 0422 445 855 

Jewellers – Wishart Jewellers – Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email wishartjewellers@bigpond.com    

Kitchen Ideas by Traditional Woodworks Phone: 0418 814 197 or email ferdi@solution4u.com.au  

Lawyer - Kruse Legal – Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt 

Local Councillors – See advertisement in newsletter 

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206 

Mayor of Onkaparinga – Lorraine Rosenberg – 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au  

Member of Parliament – Bob Such – 8270-5122 E: fisher@parliament.sa.gov.au  W: www.bobsuch.com.au   

Member of Parliament – Isobel Redmond - 8339 5077 Fax: 8339 6817 

Member of Parliament  - Jamie Briggs – 8398-5566 www.jamiebriggs.com.au  

Nails & Beauty – Rochelle Buckle – Cherry Gardens Phone - 0403 500 032  

Naturopath – Gillian Perchard BA Adv ND DBM member CMA  – 8270-1507 or  0430 519 022 

NEDS – Variety Retailers - Visit www.neds.net.au for your nearest store. 

Outdoor Home Improvements – Steve Bowden – 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171 

Painter & Decorator -  David J O’Ryan – 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 davidoryan@msn.com  

Party Shop 24/7 – Phone Brighton 8296-4999 www.partyshop247.com.au E: tania@partyshop247.com.au  

Pet Care – Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250 

Photography Services – PhD Photography – Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au  

Pre School – Aberfoyle Park – Hub Drive 8270-2595 or Taylors Rd  8370-6475 www.hubpre.sa.edu.au 

Plumber  - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611 

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122 

Primary School – Scott Creek Primary – To contact the Principal, Sue phone 8388-2251 

Printing – Black Cat Printing & Stationery – P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au  

Real Estate – Harcourts – 8278-4222 or blackwood@harcourts.com.au  www.blackwood.harcourts.com.au    

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers 

Solar Energy Systems – BRAEMAC -  Mark – 8275-0100 0413 122 120 www.braemacenergy.com.au  

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750 

Tree Service -  Tim Smiles Tree Climbing – Tim – 7329 4426 or 0423 361 704 

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au  

Veterinary Clinic – Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au  

Window Cleaning – Aquarius – Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038 

 

mailto:beefonthehoof@bigpond.com
mailto:cherrychatter@yahoo.com
http://www.sweep.net.au/
http://www.esperancecounselling.com/
http://www.carlingelectrical.com/
http://au.mc1301.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=wishartjewellers@bigpond.com
mailto:ferdi@solution4u.com.au
file:///C:/Users/Vicki/Documents/AA%20CHERRY%20CHATTER%20FOLDER/Advertising/www.kruselegal.com.au
mailto:lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au
mailto:fisher@parliament.sa.gov.au
http://www.bobsuch.com.au/
http://www.jamiebriggs.com.au/
http://www.neds.net.au/
mailto:davidoryan@msn.com
http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
http://www.phdphotography.com.au/
http://www.hubpre.sa.edu.au/
mailto:David@bcps.net.au
mailto:blackwood@harcourts.com.au
http://www.blackwood.harcourts.com.au/
http://www.braemacenergy.com.au/
http://www.treesforlife.org.au/
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au

